EDENTON-CHOWAN BOARD OF EDUCATION
Monday, December 2, 2013, 6:30 pm

Central Office Conference Room

M I N U T E S
The Edenton-Chowan Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, December 2, 2013, 6:30 pm, Central Office Conference room with the following members present:  Chairman John Guard, Jean Bunch, Gil Burroughs, Ricky Browder, Glorious Elliott, Gene Jordan and Kay Wright.  Others present were: Superintendent Allan Smith, Michelle Maddox, Deputy Brian Long, and Carrie Baker. Along with various member of WOS, DFW,CMS and JAH (See attached sign in sheet)
The meeting was called to order by Chairman John Guard.  The invocation was given by Jean Bunch.

PUBLIC/BOARD DIALOGUE:  None
REPORT:
1.  Nominations for Board Chair & Vice Chair - The floor was opened for nominations.  Glorious Elliott nominated John Guard & Ricky Browder made a motion to close the nominations.  The nomination passed unanimously.   Glorious Elliott nominated Kay Wright as the Vice Chair and Ricky Browder moved to close the nominations. The nomination passed unanimously.
2. Education Foundation Mini Grants - Joy Denton, Chairman of the Education Foundation recognized the mini grant winners & passed out certificates.  Checks will be sent out this week.
3. Location of January 6, 2014 Meeting - Dr. Smith announced that DF Walker will host the next board meeting.  A reception for the National Board Certified Teachers will be held with refreshments at 6:15 and the meeting will begin at 6:30pm
4. 2013-2014 Board of Education Retreat – Dr. Smith shared that we have obtained permission to hold the retreat at the Library at no cost.  The Board members discussed several topics they would like to include in this year’s retreat.  The Retreat will be held on January 23, 2013 at 9:00am.
CONSIDER:
1. Bank Bids -    Dr. Smith asked for the Boards approval on gathering bank bids for the next fiscal year.  Questions were answered and a motion was made by Gene Jordan to approve this request with a second by Glorious Elliott.  The motion passed unanimously.
2. Policy 5000 - Dr. Smith presented the Board with the final copies of the Series 5000.  A motion was made by Kay Wright to accept the series 5000 and a second by Jean Bunch. The motion passed unanimously.
3. North Carolina School Boards Action Center (NCSBAC) – The Board members discussed the donation to the NCSBAC and decided to send money on a voluntary basis, of $250 per each Board member from their personal fund, rather than from school funds.  If the Board members wish to make a donation, they should have their checks to Carrie by December 16, 2013.
APPROVE:
A motion was made by Glorious Elliott, seconded by Gene Jordan to approve the following items by consent agenda:

1.
Minutes  
2.
Personnel  
3.
Financial Statement  
BOARD MEMBERS REPORT/REMARKS:

CLOSED SESSION:

A motion was made by Glorious Elliott, seconded by Gene Jordan to enter into closed session pursuant to NC General Statute 115C-319 and 115C-321 to discuss confidential personnel matters and NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(3) to discuss the pending law suit Felton vs. the Edenton-Chowan Board of Education.
The board returned to open session.

A motion was made by Jean Bunch with a second by Kay Wright to adjourn the meeting. The motion was passed unanimously.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.





Respectfully submitted,





John Guard, Chairman





Allan Smith, Secretary

